

THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES March 12, 2024

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and opened at 7:00 pm.

Those present were Dick Bombardier, and Lee Lalonde

Absent: Bill Shaheen

In Attendance: Isaac Kim, Jon Szymonik, Jim Trompke, David Gaspari

1. A motion was made, seconded and members Dick and Lee were in favor of accepting the meeting minutes from March 5, 2024.

2. The Board voted on and members, Dick, and Lee approved each of the following, Bill was absent from the meeting:

Timesheet for Colleen, 3/9/24 Money Turnover, 3/12/24

Food licenses subject to the Health Inspector's inspection

2024 Retail food license renewal for Dave's Natural Garden

2024 Installer's permit for Alan Kotowicz, Kotowicz Custom Homes

- 3. The Board discussed the modification to the septic design for lot 1 Morgan Street, for the Giroux's. The well was installed in the wrong place, so the engineer made a modification to the design. The Board approved the modification.
- 4. The Board members, Dick and Lee nominated Tom Flebotte for animal inspector. The appointment will run from May 1, 2024 to April 30, 2025
- 5. The Board discussed the request for review for the Zoning Board of Appeals for a garage and apartment at 125 Maximilian Drive. The Board had no comments.
- 6. Lot 1, Morgan Street septic design by Alan Weiss was discussed. The well was put in the wrong location, so the plan will have to be revised.
- 7. Isaac Kim of Happy Days Mini Golf Kruisin Café was present at the Board's request. The Board wanted to remind Mr. Kim that the septic system is not designed for food disposal. Mr. Kim stated that he is not planning on more food than originally discussed and he would be using plastic ware. The Board advised him to come to the Board if any issues arise with the system or if he intended to change the loading on the septic system.
- 8. Jon Szymonik of Deere Creek Farm was present at the Board's request to discuss a hauler's permit for his restroom trailer. After discussion, the Board stated that Mr. Szymonik did not need a hauler's permit as he would not be transporting waste in the trailer; it will be pumped before taking it on the road. The application was withdrawn. The Assistant will request a refund for Mr. Szymonik.

- 9. Dick informed the Board that he spoke to Diane Percy about the water problem in her yard and the septic system at 12 Ken Lane. Ms. Percy moved the hoses that are emptying her basement of water to the front of the house to empty into the catch basin in the street. Ms. Percy explained that the house is not abandoned, and that she and her mother will need to move in after the construction is completed on the house. Dick explained that there is a very high water table and the septic system is believed not to be working because of that. Ms. Percy agreed to have a plan to fix the system. Dick also spoke with Chris Martin and Dave Desrosiers about a possible fix to drain the water into the catch basin to the south on the street.
- 10. Jim Trompke was present to speak to the Board at their request. The Board asked what the Wine Haus is using for restrooms. Mr. Trompke explained that he is using Parker's Portables sani-cans but is working on a plan to put in modular restrooms that would sit on a slab. The restrooms could be pumped and disposed off-site or drained. Mr. Trompke said he would formulate a plan and bring it to the Building Inspector and the Board.
- 11. The Board will discuss the other discussion items at the next meeting, with a full Board.
- 12. Lee stated that some residents were concerned about the West Street School oil tank removal. Dick suggested the Fire Chief for more information since the Fire Department handles the removal of fuel tanks.
- 13. The Board discussed the septic system at 7 Lakeview Ave. Lee informed the Board he was on site 8-9 weeks ago while Clean Septics dug a deep hole to verify the water table. The deep hole verified that the water table was more than three feet below the bottom of the SAS. No report has been submitted to date regarding the findings. Lee took the task of contacting Clean Septics to ask for the report and he will call the homeowner to inform him of the results of the deep hole.
- 14. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 26, 2024.
- 15. The Board adjourned the meeting at 8:25 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,	
Coller Merdale	
Colleen Aberdale, Board of Health Assist	ant
Richard G. Bombardier, Chair	
De Salonde	
Lee Lalonde	William Shaheen